



District 10 Como Community Council Board Meeting
Tuesday, May 19, 2020
7:00 PM
MINUTES

I. Call to order

Chair Melissa Liu called the meeting to order at 7:17 pm.

We are conducting this meeting online/phone - streamed live due to the stay-at-home order at Video: meet.google.com/xop-cpte-qdv; Phone: 1-802-585-3092 PIN: 910 768 927#

II. Introductions (name and neighborhood)

Board Present (online):

Jill Henricksen, Mike Ireland, Melissa Liu, Sara Benzkofer, Jennifer Victor-Larsen, Annie Huidekoper, Rebecca Calvo, Sarah Reuter, Marika Staloch, Maggie Zimmerman, Cody Zwiefelhofer, Olivia Mulvey Morawiecki

Board Absent: Amanda Rohrer, Juan José Miranda Ruiz, Debra Verber

Staff Present (online): Michael Kuchta

Neighborhood Introductions (online): Joanne Swanson, Bob Jacobson, Jenne Nelson, Andrew Humbert, 3 others

III. Review, Amend agenda

MOTION: Approve the agenda (first/second) passes

IV. Community Section

A. Community Concerns: none stated

V. Board Business Section

A. Financial reports (Mike Ireland)

Notable Revenue

- \$325 in monthly revenue of consisted of 13 people paying \$25 each for community garden plot fees

Notable Expenses

- \$548 in "Accounting" expenses included our monthly payroll processing and reporting along with \$350 in corporate tax preparation
- \$862.72 in "Annual Meeting, Other Initiatives" was for District 10 community honor roll continuous plaque, which puts this line item over budget by \$612.72
- The other expenses in this line included \$600 for Strategic Communication Strategy board training and \$150 for the Pavilion annual meeting rental that will be refunded or credited for future use
- Overage could be offset from other budgeted expenses that will not be used such as the Wayfinding Subcommittee Expenses, Swap Event, Pollinator Garden Tour and Neighborhood Honor Roll banquet tickets

As we consider potential 2021 funding changes:

- The majority of our revenue is from reimbursement grants (our grant applications are approved, we pay expenses upfront and then afterwards submit requests to be reimbursed)
- Unused money is not carried over into the next year, so saving forecasted expenses from reimbursement grants are not placed in our reserves for future use
- Our reserves are not tied to annual grants. They are available year over year for our discretionary use and are beneficial for cash flow when waiting for reimbursements. In anticipating potential changes in grant funding next year, we want to avoid using the reserves this year
- Donations, fundraising and other ways we can raise money will increase our reserves
- When we pay an annual invoice for a service used or available into the future, our accountant should prorate the amount monthly for the durations of that service. This approach was not done last year. On April's Statement of Financial Position under "Current Assets," \$310.50 is listed as "Prepaid Insurance" and is also reflected in the General Ledger line. This is for our annual general liability and umbrella insurance premium. Beginning in May, this asset will be reduced \$25.85 and applied as an expense
- Notable May expenses so far include \$339.50 for our annual Constant Contact subscription and \$835 for our Directors and Officers insurance. Both items were budgeted

B. Minutes

Move to change the date in the April minutes from 2019 to 2020.

MOTION: Approve the April 2020 amended meeting minutes with the updated date.
(first/second) passes

C. Board Chair and Officer's Report (Melissa Liu)

- Housekeeping: 2020 Grants have been approved and paperwork is signed. Highly encouraged/required to utilize the vendor outreach program, which supports local, women- and minority-owned businesses.
- After the election, Michael and Mike will work to create a revised budget due to the COVID changes.

ACTION ITEM: Amendments to Bylaws

(See attached, in board packet — amendments are in bold.)

Moved, the Como Community Council amends Article VI and Article VII of its Bylaws
Motion (first/second) passes

ACTION ITEM: Community Garden

The Community Garden's new plots of lands need to have additional tilling at a cost of \$600.

Moved, the Como Community Council contracts with Landscape Design to remove debris and do necessary grading and site preparation in new areas of the Community Garden.

Motion (first/second) passes

D. Committee Updates

Ad Hoc Elections Committee (Cody Zwiefelhofer)

This committee was charged to figure out what the election plan moving forward should look like. Came to an agreement that they wanted to mimic the current election procedures but expand it to conduct only absentee voting during this time. So, they want to replicate the signing-in process, which is drafted as a form for community members to fill out which will help community

members receive their ballot. The actual election will be during the June meeting, which is the due date for their ballot. The timeline is in the board packet. People will send in the mail ballots or send in electronic ballots (via Survey Monkey) by a certain date or time. A postcard will go out to all (about 7400 residents) communicating that people can vote, with instructions how to vote. (Printing and distribution of the postcard will cost about \$2000.)

Mike Ireland asked about a deadline for the video statement and/or biography from candidates. Cody said the group will provide a soft deadline for that. Michael isn't sure about the time/ability to get the videos. Concerns that if not all candidates have capacity to share a video, this would not be a fair playing field.

A friendly amendment was made to remove the bullet point regarding video statements by candidates.

Timeline questions were clarified.

Michael will contact all candidates tomorrow regarding written statements from supporters, giving them a week to get in. Annie recommended a word count limit. Cody suggested 250-word limit on statements of support for 2020.

ACTION ITEM: Elections

Moved, the Como Community Council:

- Allow two types of absentee voting in 2020:
 - Mail ballot
 - Electronic ballot, using an online voting platform
- Schedule a virtual annual meeting and elections on Tuesday, June 16 at 7 p.m. All absentee ballots must be received at Streetcar Station or through the electronic voting platform by that time. There will be no in-person voting.
- All community members must request a ballot in advance, either by online form or by phone. This is parallel to signing in for in-person voting.
- A paper ballot or a link to an electronic ballot will be sent to qualified community members from the D10 office.
- Mail a postcard district-wide (at an estimated expense of \$2,000) specifying the election information.

Motion (first/second) passes

Environment (Sara Benzkofer)

Continued conversation about a DIY Lake Cleanup. Putting together a volunteer signup so people can ask for tools and supplies as they may need. Trying to figure out the pick-up and drop-off. Would like to include information about the scavenger hunt so people can do both at the same time.

Como Community Seed library event was last weekend. Report on bird survey that was conducted, they saw an increase in the amount and diversity of birds, but it could be a discrepancy on how the surveys were conducted.

The city has officially canceled the citywide drop-off in June in the Fairgrounds, and also the one in September at Harding. They are tentatively planning on having one September 12 at the Fairgrounds, which will have D10 be the lead organization. They are working to figure out how to spread out the stations, how volunteers would socially distance, money would exchange, etc. If not enough volunteers come forward, they will pull the plug.

Land use (Maggie Zimmerman)

There was a full agenda this month, with two action items.

ACTION ITEM: 978 Front Rezoning

Moved, the Como Community Council supports the request to rezone 978 Front Ave. from B2 to T2. **Motion passes**

Como HS is completing construction. They are putting up signage that will face Rose Ave. These are larger square footage and higher placement than normal. They already sent in the letter. Board of zoning appeals approved last Monday in a 6-0 vote.

Hmong Prep Academy is building a middle school on their property. They are asking for D10's endorsement of their request for tax-advantaged bonds.

ACTION ITEM: Hmong College Prep Academy bonds

Moved, the Como Community Council supports the conduit revenue bond request by the Hmong College Prep Academy to Saint Paul's Housing and Redevelopment Authority to support the construction of a middle-school building and related improvements. **Motion passes**

June meeting will talk about expanding use of the parking and vending overlay for the Back to the 50s event.

Neighborhood Relations (Olivia Mulvey Morawiecki)

Been working on a Como Scavenger hunt - 2 of them: one west of Lexington, and one east of Lexington.

ACTION ITEM: Lawn Signs

Had a conversation about adding our logo and website. Friendly amendment to take out the wording about the cost \$20 to give the committee a chance to talk about a sliding scale or donation.

Moved, the Como Community Council sells "Como Kindness Dwells Here" lawn signs, designed by resident Monique Hussey. ~~The signs will be sold to the community for \$20 each.~~ After sales cover the costs of the signs, all proceeds will go to the Como Park Falcon Heights Block Nurse Program for coronavirus programs. Upfront expenditures will come from the "other initiatives" line item in the Neighborhood Relations budget. The committee expects an upfront cost of about \$500. **Motion passes**

E. Staff Report (Michael Kuchta)

Water department learned on Friday that the City's Emergency Operations (EOC) prohibited use of fire hydrants for watering of community gardens. Michael will keep us informed via email.

F. New Business (Board Members)

A reminder to board members: Tonight is the deadline to file for reelection; please get paperwork in if you're wanting to run and your seat is up.

VI. **Adjourn**

Motion to adjourn at 8:32 pm by Melissa by Melissa Liu. **(first/second) passes**

Respectively submitted by Marika Staloch. These minutes are not official until approved.

Como Community Council: Officers Meeting June 11, 2020 / Google Hangouts

Present: Melissa Liu, chair; Marika Staloch, secretary; Mike Ireland, treasurer; Michael Kuchta, staff.

Events

We are starting to arrange more public events.

- **Como Lake Clean-Up.** Environment intends to roll out DIY kits starting June 19.
- **Como Park Tree Trek.** There will be an action item to reschedule this previously approved event to June 27, which social distancing provisions in place.
- **Food and supply drives.** Two quickly arranged food drives and an activity kit drive for children, spearheaded by Sarah Reuter, were very successful. Today's collection of household items for Booth Brown House was less successful.
- **Scavenger Hunt.** Neighborhood Relations intends to announce this June 19.

Community

- **Speed Limit Lawn Signs.** About 3 dozen residents have requested signs.
- **Como Kindness Lawn Signs.** Have sold 100. Neighborhood Relations members are discussing quantity of 3rd printing, ideas for selling them in-person at events. Melissa will reply to Facebook thread about how to obtain them. It was suggested that we donate one to the Fernwood family who received racist threats.
- **Racism survey.** We have received about 15 responses in first week. Will keep it open at least through weekend of June 20. Marika suggests an ad hoc committee or work group to evaluate ideas that might be actionable. Also, lot of ideas came out of discussion at NR last week. It will be good to expand capacity by getting new people involved. NR is likely to be best place to house work group, but it may depend what responses say. In some ways, lot of institutional solutions may be in Land Use. Michael will forward responses to leadership once survey closes.

Communication

- Website (view lack of progress at <https://167d10cc.aeronauticvigilante.com>).

Financials

- **2020 City Grants.** We have received PO number for Community Engagement grant and have submitted for 4 months' of reimbursement. First two months have been approved, so we should see those checks soon. Approval of Innovation Grant application is on hold until city authorizes Engagement grants for all district councils.
- **U-Haul reimbursement.** Sarah Reuter rented U-Haul for second food drive, which turned out to be necessary. There was a great urgency to hold the event when they did, but this is example of loose process (more discussion later on this). Ideally, it all would have been approved beforehand by committee, and it likely will come out of NR line item. Officers also have authority under financial policies to approve it. Mike will check with Sarah on how quickly she needs reimbursement; if time, it can go through committee and come out of their discretionary budget.
- **Lakeside Pavilion deposits.** We paid \$300 for events that were scheduled for March 15 and April 21, but cancelled. Lancer wants to know if we want refund or have them hold it for future event. We've already sought reimbursement from city; don't know protocol of how we would reimburse city if we take refund from Lancer. Michael will investigate and leave Pavilion hanging until we get an answer from the city.

- Budget revisions. Mike and Michael will meet after elections to revise budget to more accurately reflect reality of Covid era.

Organizational Business

- Annual Meeting (June 16).
 - **Presentation.** Michael drafted script for “annual report” to make sure major themes and events are covered and not duplicated. Presenters should put it in their own words, but let us know if they take out, add, or change significant items. Officers, committee chairs, and staff will present report live; that’s probably easiest at this point. Goal is to record it in Google Meet so people can view it later. Michael will try to create a slide show on Monday with photos, web links etc. to make presentation less drab. Long term, we should explore formal video recording; Mike has apps that provide teleprompter capability and editing ability for mp4.
 - **Community Concerns.** We will ask residents to submit comments or questions ahead of time. Otherwise, we’ll handle it as normal.
 - **Neighborhood Honor Roll.** We will mention this, but continue to hold off on ceremony till we can do it in person. Michael will hold up plaque for people to see. If we can’t give formal recognition in public soon, we could go to each home with flowers, certificates, etc. and record presentation. Another example of how we should develop archival videos to show what D10 does and represents.
 - **Elections.** Melissa will need to appoint tellers; Cody is seeking willing bodies from ad hoc committee, also finalizing schedule of when votes will be counted. Last month’s action item requires reporting results within 24 hours. Michael will give quick overview of turnout. As of about noon today, we received 366 applications for ballots: 108 by paper, 258 online. Have had 21 paper ballots returned and 121 online ballots completed. Mike will talk with Cody about making sure we track subdistrict breakdowns of voter turnout to keep up historical tracking. Michael is concerned that some board members say they have not seen an email link to their ballot. He is uncertain how to interpret that; Survey Monkey says none have bounced – which suggests the emails may be blocked by spam filters. Other residents are probably in the same situation.
 - **Business Meeting.** Only action item is rescheduled Tree Trek from Environment. Committee wants board to approve, given the new state guidelines, and that board has cancelled events later into the year. One question to answer: are there portable toilets along the trek route? Otherwise, there will be a truncated business meeting. Melissa will ask chairs if there is anything that needs to be brought up – especially Neighborhood Relations. Otherwise, there will be no committee reports. Mike will submit written financial comments for month to Marika to be included in minutes.
- Other Business
 - **Crisis initiatives.** Past 4-6 weeks has seen a flurry of impromptu discussions and email chains among board members between meetings. These were seeking to meet urgent needs and opportunities, and committees did not always have time to meet to make formal choices. But we’ve lost some cohesion and understanding of how are decisions made and who decides. Overall, we need to emphasize that chairs should use the committee process as much as possible. Some board members have been overwhelmed by the volume, not all board members have always been able to participate, and staff has often been caught in the middle. With on-the-fly decision-making, there are not always guidelines to help decide what gets done, what gets publicized, what gets done in

our name, and who we support. Decisions were not always made assessing longer term, strategic relationships. Now that it seems we have time to catch our breath, let's step back and ask how we could have done this better. How do we bring in new people and ideas, and expand D10's capacity? How can we move from giving to partnering, so we build personal connections, understanding, and all have ownership in each other's success? How do we assess residents' ideas and suggestions; support their initiatives; endorse or not endorse goals and campaigns? Do we know our role? Do we do the work, or amplify the work of the neighborhood? Where should we lead, where should we support ideas that come out of community members, or individual board members? Addressing structural racism could be a great opportunity for specific work group or ad hoc committee.

- **Strategic plan.** Lots of this big-picture discussion probably will be covered when we dive into strategic planning after the elections. The trend seems to suggest that we are moving toward becoming a broader community organization that does more than official "district council work."
- **Board orientation/onboarding.** Melissa is working on orientation; is thinking of recording it so people can watch it on their own? However, doing it live creates the opportunity for questions and dialog. Unclear whether we will do onboarding of new directors in person or by Zoom. Michael will send out a Doodle poll immediately after the elections; invite any board member who wants to come.

Staff Report

- City issues. City has pushed back hearing and vote on rental protections ordinance. Still no word from Neighborhood STAR board on ranking of projects or from Capital Improvements Planning Committee on CIB proposals in D10.

District 10 Environmental Committee Meeting Minutes

June 10, 2020, 7:00 p.m. Google Hangout

Attending: Board: Sara Benzkofer, Amanda Rohrer, and Jennifer-Victor Larson. Community Members: Stephanie Mirocha, Michael Kuchta, Susan Jane Cheney, Thomas Lucy, Mike Ireland, Gordon Wrobel

STANDARD ITEMS

- Welcome and Introductions
- Amend/Adopt the Agenda

INITIATIVES AND UPDATES

- District 10 released a statement regarding equity work, and is soliciting feedback: <https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/D10racism>
- St. Paul 350 Presentation (Tom Lucy)
 - Ultimate goal is to push the city of St. Paul to take a more aggressive stance on climate change, and for the neighborhood to be an active participant in the process.
 - Mobilizing the people of St. Paul
 - Goal was a pledge card initiative, that St. Paul residents want 100% clean energy and no new fossil fuel infrastructure. On-the-ground organizing has moved online.
 - Their ask from the Environment Committee & District 10 Council:
 - Sign on as individuals
 - Share the link to the pledge card initiative in our newsletter
 - Committee and full district council message of support
 - Discussion: Committee can reflect on if we would want to endorse this and discuss further at the July meeting and possibly submit an action item for D10 approval at the D10 Council meeting in July.
- Tree Trek (Michael Kuchta)
 - Discussion of rescheduling Tree Trek initially scheduled for June 13, but cancelled because of COVID-19.
 - Since the full council has canceled all events through October, this requires an action item. Event will be on June 27, 10 am-noon, limited to 20 people who will need to register in advance; social distancing and masks are required. Rain date is July 11, also from 10am-noon. If the state rules for COVID-19 became more restrictive, we would cancel. All attempts will be made to either

offer this on Facebook Live or record it for viewing later, for those who are unable to attend.

Sara motioned, Susan seconded, motion passed.

- Lake Clean-Up Planning (Mike Ireland & Jennifer Victor-Larsen)
 - Jennifer will finalize the flier.
 - Goal is to tease in this week's newsletter (June 12) and it will be offered June 20-27.
 - Mike Ireland will explore gift cards at Connie's Creamy Cone; we will wait to determine amounts of gift cards until we know final numbers.

- Community Garden update (Michael Kuchta)
 - It now has water!

- Vote in District 10 Elections (Sara Benzkofer)
 - Today was the last day for a paper ballot, but can still request online ballots until 5pm Tuesday June 16.

- Presentation Idea (Mike Ireland)
 - U of M Bee Lab: It would be interesting to see if they could present about their findings of the bee hi-rise. Michael will follow up on contact.

COMMUNITY SECTION

Discussion of turtles laying eggs near Como Lake; dangers of crossing roads. Susan Jane reiterated idea to create curb cuts for easier access to water.

UPCOMING EVENTS

- D10 Board Annual Meeting & Election Results, Tuesday, June 16, 7:00 p.m., Google Hangout

Next Committee Meeting Time: July 8, 7:00 p.m.

Google Hangout

meet.google.com/irh-yyds-fwz

Or dial in: 1-929-367-8323

The meeting PIN is: 890 243 481#

Land Use Committee - District 10 Como Community Council – 6/3/2020 – MINUTES

1. Call to order 7:03pm

Attendees: Maggie Zimmerman, Annie Huidekoper, (Rebecca & Juan were unable to attend – so no quorum); Michael Kuchta, D-10 Executive Director; community members Anna Schlesinger, Leann Clemmons, Mercedes Rider, Dayna Thomas, Ralph Kranz, Patrick Schildt, Tim Schroeder joined our Zoom meeting.

2. Amend/Adopt Agenda – done

3. Land Use Voting Procedures Reminders (not covered, no quorum – we took a poll instead)

4. New Business

Back to the 50's overlay activation proposal – this was the primary focus of the meeting with a small but passionate group of neighbors. A slippery slope was mentioned. Michael and Maggie provided the background, from 2017 to the present. There were 3 community meetings in 2017. It was discussed again in September 2019, after the Fair when the topic of expanding the Overlay District for parking and vending for the Back to the 50's Weekend received quite a bit of community/neighborhood support (@40 attendees). At the city level, there has been discussion of a comprehensive city-wide approach to parking for other major events at Allianz Field, Grand Old Day, etc. Six weeks ago, D-10 staff talked with city staff about a minor text amendment to zoning code to have the State Fair overlay apply to Back to the 50s (which has been cancelled for 2020). Residents expressed pros and cons of parking overlay, plus numerous complaints about traffic during Fair, lack of enforcement, problems with permit parking area, unequal access to lawn parking, and other Fair impacts. Plus noise and fumes that staging of old cars during Back to the 50s causes. Unofficial poll showed those in attendance were split on idea of expanding overlay districts.

5. Staff Report

- a. Neighborhood STAR – Board is supposed to meet this Friday. Unclear if we will see rankings.
- b. Capital Improvements Budget – In year 2 of two-year cycle, but no list has been provided for district council to weigh in on. Posted timetable says public hearing is supposed to be 6/22, with recommendations to the Mayor by 7/31.
- c. Hmong College Prep Academy seeking \$22M in conduit revenue bonds; not on HRA agenda so far. School has raised concerns about semis parking & trash left on or near property.
- d. Como HS sign variance - Approved
- e. 978 Front rezoning - in process
- f. 1119 Montana Ave. - vacant property on 5/26 given 90 additional days to earn certificate of occupancy
- g. Dock & Paddle (previously the Spring Café but same owners as last season, now with a new format/focus) Opens this Friday, 6/5
- h. 1015 Bandana Blvd. – Rezoning is now before City Council.
- i. Essence Event Center – Liquor and entertainment licenses approved; waiting till fall to open
- j. Business licenses – various updates on licenses up for renewal: Dock & Paddle; Pope Automotive; D&L Gas; Half-Time Rec (current license has a lot of conditions).

6. Coming events – D-10 Elections Mail-in and Online Voting (began 6/2/20) – to request a ballot contact

http://www.district10comopark.org/ballot_request.html

- a. Next Board Meeting, Virtual – June 16th @ 7pm - It is our rescheduled annual meeting and election (see above)
- b. July Land Use Meeting -Wednesday, July 1st @ 7pm - Virtual

7. In closing, the chair thanked our guests and mentioned this is Annie's last Land Use meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm

Respectfully submitted by Annie Huidekoper, 6/9/20

District 10 Como Community Council Neighborhood Relations Committee

Tuesday, June 2, 2020 @ 7:00pm Online

Judee Sharon, Sarah Reuter, Mike Ireland, Lisa Chou, Jill Henrickson, Deb Verber, Janine Stiles, Sarah Wein, Darcy Rivers, Betsy Wehrwein., Michael Kuchta

I. ADMINISTRATIVE

A. Minute Recorder - Deb Verber

II. OPENING

A. Call to order, Moment of silence for George Floyd

B. Introductions

C. Agenda

D. Updates from Board Meeting

1. Environment – Working on do-it-yourself Como Lake Clean Up

2. Land Use - Meets tomorrow (6/3) at 7pm – Talking about expanding lawn parking availability to other Fairgrounds events

III. NRC NEW BUSINESS

1. How to support our community and communities around us during this time.
 - a. Hosted a food drive last weekend - great turn out
 - b. Now a drive for items that will help provide a fun distraction for kids directly affected by riots.
 - c. Food drive this weekend for the Salvation Army; Sarah renting U-Haul to avoid need for residents to volunteer their cars.
 - d. Are there ways we can better connect with other councils and council members?
 - e. Add a list of resources where people can donate money independently - put on website.
 - f. Think about long-term initiatives
 - i. Long-term community education - maybe a book club. Put together maybe 4 groups - look for volunteer leaders - a novel group, a nonfiction group, an article group, a speaker group. Look at other forms of media, too, beyond print: podcast, video
 - ii. Start a speaker series - Sunday series style – or discussion groups. Different levels and formats, very focused on issues of race and inequality.
 - iii. Tap into existing neighborhood resources, networks, and organizations.
 - g. What can we do outdoors?
2. Scavenger Hunt
 - a. Drawings for \$20 gift certificates to D10 restaurants we know are open.
 - b. June 19th-July 31st - soft launch plan - may change if the climate doesn't feel appropriate
3. Como art print/ Front Porch Project
 - a. Sarah is continuing to explore.
 - b. Somewhat tabled for now. Looking to do an art competition for limited art prints that are released at ComoFest.

- c. Front Porch Project - photographer comes around and takes pictures - looking for someone willing to move the project forward.
- 4. What are ways we can support the community from a distance? In the event that the fall social has to be postponed, what are some other things we can do remotely or from a distance?
Start thinking of options - Blocks sing a long videos... donuts or ice cream sent out to individual blocks... feature businesses or organizations on the website that week. Think about this more before next meeting and start to move forward then.
- 5. Community Safety concerns.
 - a. Have we looked at things like neighborhood watches? Working towards moving away from calling police all the time.
 - b. Revisiting idea of block clubs - can we issue guidelines/suggestions for setting them up.
 - c. Revisit the "building a better Como" document, may rely too much on calling police.
 - d. Lots of discussion on how we as a council can put out information, what responsibilities do we have, how can we get information.

IV. OLD BUSINESS

- A. Yard Signs - 75 Sold as of meeting.
- B. Current Initiative Update – no discussion
- C. Community Concerns
 - a. Harassing letters - Janine attended block meeting, 5 or 6 confirmed notes in the area. What can we do? What should we do? How should we do it?
 - b. Revolutionary Walk - Wednesday at 6:30 a walk honoring George Floyd.
<https://facebook.com/events/s/the-revolutionary-walk/256556992094735/?ti=icl>

V. NEXT MEETING

- A. Tuesday, July 7, 2020 @ 7:00pm - Online